CUAA Executive Committee Meeting Minutes  
August 29, 2017
Alumni Space 
6pm – 8pm

Attendance:
Committee members 


Paul Nikulin
Mary Lynch
Robert Tan

Carol Wolf
Nils Folke Anderson
Susan Shaw

Ciera Lowe (phone)
Ron Vogel
Lynn Llander

Guests:  

David Minder


Victoria Sobel (phone)
Casey Gollan (phone)
Mina Greenstein 

Claudia Giordano
Business:
Paul Nikulin opened the meeting at 6:10 pm.  He began with some administrative items including distributing copies of the CUAA calendar.  He reminded everyone that council members are required to serve on two committees, register on cooperalumni.org so that they receive announcements, attend council meetings, and make a contribution to the Annual Fund. The next council meeting will be on September 7, 2017.
Council Meeting Discussion:

Paul Nikulin announced that he would like to change the structure of CUAA meetings.  Specifically, he would like to minimize time spent on oral committee reports, and he would like to allow time during the meeting for guest speakers;  He proposed that committee chairs submit committee reports ahead of the meeting.  
Mary Lynch said that she would like to have every committee chair stand and make an announcement at every meeting.  This allows council members to have an awareness of all the committees.  She observed that in recent years, too often even council members have been ignorant of the full scope of CUAA activities and that is because during the 2 past CUAA presidential terms, the committee reports were mostly taken off the agenda, to allow more time for speakers or more time for discussion of the hot topics.  She indicated there is value to having the committee chairs say, “The committee will meet next Thursday and we welcome new people.”  It was agreed that the committee chairs will speak at each meeting, but only for one or 2 minutes.  Their reports should be submitted and distributed before the council meeting.
.

Paul Nikulin said that he would like anyone who intends to bring up a New Business item at the Council meeting to also send that to him ahead of time, so that it can be placed on the agenda.  All agreed.
Paul announced that at the next Council meeting, he has invited Rachel Appel to give a demo and explanation on Roberts Rules of Order.

Claudia Giordano gave an update on the plans for the Block Party occurring on September 23rd.  It will be held in conjunction with Astor Alive which is organized by the Village Alliance.  There can be no food, e.g.: home baked items.
There was a short discussion about speakers for Council Meetings.  Paul shared the names that were suggested during the CUAA Retreat on July 19th.
Committee News:
Nils Folke Anderson reported that the MOA committee met in July.  The committee needs some new members.  He will announce that at the next council meeting.  
Mina Greenstein suggested that the VP Faculty/Student Liason meet with each of the Deans.  The meetings held last year and were very productive.
Paul Nikulin announced that Committee Chairs have been named for the four Award Selection Committees.  They are:

Augustus Saint Gaudens:  Carol Wolf and Bill Wolf

Gano Dunn:  Ed Abaid

John Q. Hejduk: Wes Rosen

Peter Cooper Public Service Award: Mary Lynch

Two committees don’t yet have chairs.  They are the Events Committee and the Founder’s Day Committee.

Discussion on upcoming Events:
David Minder mentioned that his office is thinking of repeating the Cooper Together regional activities on Founder’s Day in 2018.  Cooper Together was successful in 2017.  Laura Sparks Inaguration may be held at that time too.  Reunion weekend will be held in early June.

Nils Folke Anderson said he is planning an event for late September or early October.  It will be a tour of the green roof at the Javitz Convention Center.  A Cooper Union Professor will lead the tour.

Paul Nikulin reminded all that Adrian’s Memorial service on Tuesday, September 26 will begin at 6 PM and will take place in the Great Hall.  Please send Crystal Ortiz an email if you are coming.

David Minder mentioned that possible dates for a CUAA and Development Office Mixer are Sept. 19 or Sept. 28th.

Victoria Sobel and Casey Gollen then gave more information on the block party plans.  They mentioned that the location will be the same as last year.  The balloon ride and food trucks are being dropped because it is easier to get a permit without those.  We do not yet have the permit but have been told that it is coming.  The city has given us permission to publicize the date.  They have had success lining up school groups to participate.
New Business:
A few days before this meeting, hurricane Harvey hit Texas.  Mary Lynch suggested that we send an email to our Texas members expressing our sorrow and offering to help.  Discussion ensued over what type of help we might offer.  Mary said that she was thinking of help that we might be especially suited to offer like picking up work at a NYC gallery or inviting their kids attending college in NYC to dinner.  She said that many of the Texas alumni are originally from NYC and they may be able to suggest ways to help.  It was decided that we would send an email that expresses our condolences and invites them to suggest a way we can help.  The effort will be carried out by Mary, Ron and Lynn.
Recorded by:  Mary Lynch, CUAA Secretary
